

# Borough of Longport

)r. Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D. Mayor

> James P. Leeds, Sr. Commissioner

Daniel J. Lawler Commissioner

August 7, 2020

U.S. Senator Cory Booker One Gateway Center 23<sup>rd</sup> Floor Newark, NJ 07102

### Re: Postal Service for Residents of the Borough of Longport

Dear Senator Booker:

As you are probably aware, Longport is one of New Jerseys' small, pristine, communities with a relatively small full-time population that increases exponentially during the summer months.

I understand, like most cities nationwide, that there has been an increased use of the U.S. Post Office services due to the online shopping trends exasperated by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Recognizing these postal service challenges, I still respectfully request that every effort be made to maintain the high level of service that was afforded to our community prior to March 2020. It was around this time that residents reported a decrease in the level of services, namely packages and mail delayed, deliveries to wrong addresses or mail 'held' for long periods of time for unknown reasons. Therefore, I respectfully request that the funding for our Postal Service continue at the previous level or be increased, so that this important service is not compromised or minimalized.

If you require additional information or wish to discuss this matter, please feel free to call me at 609.823.2731 ext. 104.

Thank you so much for your anticipated consideration.

Sincerely,

Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D., Mayor Borough of Longport



# Borough of Longport

)r. Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D. Mayor

> James P. Leeds, Sr. Commissioner

Daniel J. Lawler
Commissioner

August 7, 2020

U.S. Senator Robert Menendez One Gateway Center, Suite 1100 Newark, NJ 07102

Re: Postal Service for Residents of the Borough of Longport

Dear Senator Menendez:

As you are probably aware, Longport is one of New Jerseys' small, pristine, communities with a relatively small full-time population that increases exponentially during the summer months.

I understand, like most cities nationwide, that there has been an increased use of the U.S. Post Office services due to the online shopping trends exasperated by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Recognizing these postal service challenges, I still respectfully request that every effort be made to maintain the high level of service that was afforded to our community prior to March 2020. It was around this time that residents reported a decrease in the level of services, namely packages and mail delayed, deliveries to wrong addresses or mail 'held' for long periods of time for unknown reasons. Therefore, I respectfully request that the funding for our Postal Service continue at the previous level or be increased, so that this important service is not compromised or minimalized.

If you require additional information or wish to discuss this matter, please feel free to call me at 609.823.2731 ext. 104.

Thank you so much for your anticipated consideration.

Sincerely,

Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D., Mayor Borough of Longport



# Borough of Longport

)r. Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D. Mayor

> James P. Leeds, Sr. Commissioner

Daniel J. Lawler Commissioner

August 7, 2020

U.S. Congressman Jefferson VanDrew 5914 Main Street Suite 103 Mays Landing, NJ 08330

### Re: Postal Service for Residents of the Borough of Longport

Dear Congressman VanDrew:

As you are probably aware, Longport is one of New Jerseys' small, pristine, communities with a relatively small full-time population that increases exponentially during the summer months.

I understand, like most cities nationwide, that there has been an increased use of the U.S. Post Office services due to the online shopping trends exasperated by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Recognizing these postal service challenges, I still respectfully request that every effort be made to maintain the high level of service that was afforded to our community prior to March 2020. It was around this time that residents reported a decrease in the level of services, namely packages and mail delayed, deliveries to wrong addresses or mail 'held' for long periods of time for unknown reasons. Therefore, I respectfully request that the funding for our Postal Service continue at the previous level or be increased, so that this important service is not compromised or minimalized.

If you require additional information or wish to discuss this matter, please feel free to call me at 609.823.2731 ext. 104.

Thank you so much for your anticipated consideration.

Sincerely,

Nicholas M. Russo, Ed.D., Mayor Borough of Longport